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Dear Dr. Eakin: 

On Tuesday, the Faculty Senate adopted the following resolutions for your consideration: 

#97-30 Revised University Undergraduate Catalog, Grade Replacement Policy (page 

42), third sentence in the second paragraph to read as follows: “Although the 

original grade will not be used in determining the GPA of the student, the original 

grade will remain on the student’s permanent academic record and will be 

included in the calculation for consideration for honors.” 

#97-31 Revised School of Health and Human Performance Unit Code of Operation 

(attachment 1). 

~ #97-32 Curriculum matters contained in the University Curriculum Committee minutes 

of 11 September and 25 September 1997 (attachment 2). 

The other resolution approved, not requiring your approval at this time was: 

#97-33 Measuring Teaching Loads. 

Thank you for your consideration of the above mentioned resolutions. 

Sincerely, 

Don Sexauer 

Chair of the Faculty 

lal 

attachments 

CG Richard Ringeisen, Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs (without attachment #1) 

James Hallock, Vice Chancellor for Health Sciences (without attachment #1) 

Greenville, 

North Carolina 27858-4353 East Carolina University is a constituent institution of The University of North Carolina 

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer.  
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November 11, 1997 

Professor Don Sexauer 

Chair of Faculty 

Faculty Senate Office 

East Carolina University 

Dear Professor Sexauer: 

Relative to the code of the School of Health and Human Performance, it is 

my desire to retain the current administrative structure in the school with 

the Human Performance Laboratory maintaining its status as a research 

and service center reporting directly to the dean. |In my reading of the 

code approved by the Faculty Senate, this will require revisions to section 

V: however, | would ask that the school and the unit code screening 

committee carefully review the code to ensure that other sections are not 

impacted in ways that would be inconsistent with this administrative 

structure. Aspects of the code that are not inconsistent with the direct 

reporting of HPL to the dean meet with my approval. 

|, therefore, am returning the code of the School of Health and Human 

Performance for revision to reflect the administrative structure described 

above. 

Sincerely, 

Katehi 
Richard R. Eakin 

Chancellor 

< Richard D. Ringeisen 

Chris Zauner 

G\A-B\CHANIHHP Code Rr-doc  



November 12, 1997 

CAROLINA 

UNIVERSITY 
ORE AER, 

Office of the Chancellor 
103 Spilman 

919-328-6212 
919-328-4155 fax 

Professor Don Sexauer 

Chair 

Faculty Senate 

East Carolina University 

Dear Professor Sexauer: 

Faculty Senate resolutions #97-30 and #97-32 are 

approved. Per my separate letter to you, I am asking 

that changes be made in the Revised School of Health and 

Human Performance Unit Code of Operation (Resolution #97- 

ne ee 

Sincerely, 

Keto lip — 
Richard R. Eakin 

Chancellor 

RRE/ra 

Richard Ringeisen 

James Hallock 

Greenville, 

North Carolina East Carolina University is a constituent institution of 

27858-4353 An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer  



MEETING OF FACULTY OFFICERS 

WITH CHANCELLOR AND VICE CHANCELLORS 

Monday, 13 October 1997 

AGENDA 

Chancellor Richard Eakin’s Remarks 

Vice Chancellor Richard Ringeisen’s Remarks 

Faculty Officers’ Remarks 

1. Clarifications of the ECU Faculty Manual 

2. Allocation of University travel funds 

3. Clocks in the General Classroom Building 

4. Ten new technology staff members 

14 October 1997, Faculty Senate Agenda 

1. Request for statistics on academic success of: 

a. transfer students from community colleges 

b. students in the Weekend University 

2. Request for follow-up on Shared Visions budget 

Miscellaneous 

Vice Chancellor Hallock will not be present at this meeting.  



MEETING OF FACULTY OFFICERS 

WITH CHANCELLOR AND VICE CHANCELLORS 

Wednesday, 29 October 1997 

AGENDA 

Chancellor Richard Eakin’s Remarks 

Vice Chancellor Richard Ringeisen’s Remarks 

Vice Chancellor James Hallock’s Remarks 

Faculty Officers’ Remarks 

1 Follow-up on Allocation of Additional Computer 

Technology Funds. 

Follow-up on Question Posed at Last Faculty Senate 

Meeting on Infrastructure Support. 

Reliability of Microsoft Exchange and ECU Home Page 

on Weekends. 

Communication of Administrative Council's Activities. 

Formulation of the 1% Reversion Rate Formula. 

Vice Chancellor Ringeisen’s Budget Priorities for 

Allocating Additional Funds. 

4 November 1997, Faculty Senate Agenda 

Miscellaneous  


